Minutes of the MVCC Professional Association 

General Membership Meeting

April 22, 2010
Approved 10-20-10
1.  President Doughtie called the meeting to order:



Motion to approve minutes of Jan. 14, 2010:


1st Dave Katz/2nd Randy Webster



Carried unanimously.

2.  Budget

Treasurer Mike Donaruma presented the PA budget for 2010-2011, which was recently approved by the Executive Board. Copies of the detailed budget had been distributed to the membership by e-mail prior to the meeting. Database Manager Norma Chrisman provided electronic visuals for the meeting. The budget calls for an increase of $16.60 per member, or 64 cents per pay period, to cover an increase in NYSUT and AFT dues for a total PA budget of $177, 236.00.


Motion to accept the budget:



1st Bill Perrotti/2nd Dayton Elseth




Carried unanimously.

3.  Elections
Acting 2nd VP Anne Ichihana presented the slate of nominations for election and called for nominations from the floor. 


Motion to accept the ballot:


1st Dave Katz/2nd Sam Drogo




Carried unanimously.
Ballots will be mailed to members’ home addresses per federal law. Voting will take place at the Utica and Rome campus May 3- 7, 2010.
4. Negotiations report

Sam Drogo, Chair of the Negotiation Committee reported that the PA team has met three times with the representatives of the College. At the most recent meeting on April 15, 2010, the College provided the last portion of its proposal, for which we have been waiting. This includes financial items. The PA team views the College’s wage proposal as “insufficient and divisive,” and “not acceptable” in a number of ways. The team is currently analyzing the College’s proposal and preparing rebuttal. The next session is scheduled for April 30. 
Sam then took questions from the floor. He pointed out that the current agreement, which expires on August 30, 2010, remains in effect until a new agreement is reached. This means, for examples, that those reaching a longevity milestone will receive their increase, those receiving promotion will receive their promotions increases, same benefits continue, etc.
6.  President Doughtie pointed out that those members in the NYS Teachers Retirement System should be aware of recent “55/25” legislation through which members 55 years of age with 25 years of service can retire without penalty despite the tier they are in.

7.

Motion to adjourn:



1st Brian Judycki/2nd Mike Donaruma


Carried unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary

